Update from the Search Committee                July 23, 2023

We have another update on the pastoral search process to share. You all are likely aware that we’re preparing for a change in leadership sometime in the middle of next year - and as mentioned before, this process of finding a new pastor is not dissimilar to online dating. So far, there’s been a group of us working on preparing the church equivalent of an online dating profile. We've been collecting cute pictures, writing descriptions of all the fun things we like to do, and pulling together a full overview of our finances.

Last time we updated you all, it was to say that we’d finished the profile and submitted it for approval by the UCC…and we're happy to report that it was approved with flying colors. The implication of that apporval is that our profile is actually online now and prospective mates are reviewing it, deciding if they’d like to come dance with us. So the fun is about to begin

But an important note about this part of the process - we can’t kiss and tell! To protect the integrity of the process, the back-and-forth of getting to know potential pastors is confidential. Many of these folks are employed at other churches, so you can imagine the need for privacy while they explore a potential departure. And this process may take a while, so we’ll try to keep the congregation in the loop as we’re able - but we may be quieter in this next phase of the process than it has been in up to this point.

So - just like the friends or family of anybody who’s in the process of searching for a mate - we ask for your prayers and support and patience…and some healthy boundaries.


